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Lincolnshire County Netball 

Meeting notes

	Subject
	Lincolnshire County Netball Committee Meeting

	
	

	Issued by
	Justine Healy

	
	

	Date
	1st July 2013

	
	

	Location
	Deans Building Lincoln College

	
	

	Present
	Vanessa McErlain, Paula Hill, Mandy Hall, Claire Annall, Justine Healy, Louise Key, C Blackburn, L Saywell, Robyn Rogers,
Representatives from various clubs across the county


	1
	Introduction to Regional Manager Olivia Murphy and Regional Chair Sue Colin
	

	2
	Apologies 
Bassingham Back 3 Netball

Attendance
See list above

	

	3
	Minutes from last meeting
Minutes from last AGM were read and agreed as a true a good record. Proposed by Dave Thomas and seconded by Robyn Rogers.

	

	4.
	Appointment of Tellers
Carol Fletcher 

Dave Thomas


	

	5
	Reports
Chairs Report

I’ll keep this short and sweet but I want to try to identify the major steps forward and our achievements we as a county have seen in the last 12 months – these are in no particular order of importance or relevance but all deserve a mention here tonight.

· The formation of the New Management Board – agreed last year has now completed its first season – and I believe this has enabled us to focus in certain areas more than in previous years and it has seen new faces get involved in the running of the county’s activities through the TSG groups – welcome to those and thank you!

· We have again seen increase participation in the Lincs county league from Juniors through to seniors and the new B2N grand prix

· Sleaford Barge and Lincoln City senior 1st retained their places in the Regional league and stay up again this coming season – well done ladies again

· Brigg & District senior team qualified for the regional league – and have stayed up for this coming season - well done.

· We again have managed to successfully run 2 satellite and 2 county excel academies – with approx. 80 athletes getting regular training – and have being mentoring coaches through this programme – 2 of whom have now applied for their level 2 following their support

· We had 7 athletes selected and regular train in the regional excel programmes – with 2 of them in the excel plus section

· We had 1 player selected for National trials 

· We again have had Lincolnshire players selected for NTL

· Paula Hill won the Mary Bulloch Admin award and Brigg & District Netball Club won the Outstanding Club award at the National Golden Globes

· As the old county association we won the Lincolnshire partnership award for Governing bodies

· All our clubs working with juniors have either registered or gained CAPS status and gone through the annual health checks – we have clubs at all levels from Bronze to Gold

· Our web site is continually updated with opportunities for everyone to get involved at all levels along with having all the latest news from around the county

· We have 2 NDO’s that between them cover the whole of Lincolnshire working hard to ensure our development plans are delivered and of whom have just agreed the next 4 year plans

· We have seen umpires pass beginner /  C awards and B awards this season  

· We have various B2N schemes up and running – attracting new players and players back into our game – these are being run across the width and depth of the county.

· We have had umpire representation at  NTL,  National Schools and National Clubs events as well as National trials

In conclusion : there are many people at local league level, club level as well as county level that facilitate the participation and contribute to the Netball being played in Lincolnshire today – and a BIG SPECIAL THANK YOU goes to each and every one of them, who work tirelessly throughout the year organizing course, fixtures, leagues and other events for us all to take part in. that’s not forgetting all our umpires, coaches, team mangers and parents & family who without, our grass roots netball would not happen. – and a extra thank you now to the Lincs Management Board  who again have supported me in the role of chair, and helped us deliver our 2012/13 development plan. – Here’s to the 2013/14 season and many more beyond.


	

	
	Netball Development Officer

B2N
6 sustainable schemes running in Lincolnshire:

Lincoln Yarborough, Louth Meridian  LC, Bassingham, Grantham ,Sleaford,  Brigg – Keadby Ladies, and four more on the county boarders, 2 at Newark, Collingham and Bottesford nr Grantham.

Louth, Bassingham and Collingham, are constituting as clubs and looking to join local leagues.

Grantham B2N Tournament booked for 21st July 2013.

Back to Netball Grand Prix
5 tournaments were hosted as part of the County League at the Deans Sports Centre. Points accrued over the tournament to give us the overall winners. Teams entered from Lincs, Notts and Leics.

The GP was also used as a mentoring session for umpires working towards their C qualifications.

Thank you to Mark McErlain and Penny Cooper for their time.
Netball Now
Pilot of the new Pay and Play initiative from EN in Grantham. 35 ladies throughput.

Sportivate – Social/B2N 
Bids are currently in the pipeline for Sept - March

Children and Young People

· All of Lincolnshire clubs have SCL agreements in place. 

· Lincoln City, Horncastle and Louth Netball Clubs have all retained their CAPs Awards after their 4 Year resubmissions.

· Boston NC aiming for a summer submission.

Communication
The County website has just had a revamp to make it user friendly form mobile devices. Needs information!  www.lincolnshirenetball.co.uk
All CAPs registered clubs are published on the site, and on the new flyer which is distributed throughout the County in schools, at competitions, through Sports Development Officers and many more avenues as they appear. The flyer will be updated annually and the website weekly.

All clubs and teams will receive updated information from me daily as I receive it so please ensure I have up to date email contacts.

We also have a pop up banner to use at events to publicise Netball in our County.

Coaching and Officiating
· Numerous new UKCC Level 1's, Level 2's across the county

· UKCC level 1 course  2014 DTBC

· Sharp Shooting 13th July Priory City Academy, Skellingthorpe Rd Lincoln 11.30 till 2.30

· High Five Workshop 30th September 3.30 till 6.30 Cherry Willingham Community College.

· Please see the website for application forms and details of how to apply for a County Bursary.

· Coaching and Officiating Conference  Loughborough 14th 15th September

Recognition 
County Managment Board  Sports Organisation of the Year Lincolnshire Sports Awards

Fenland NC received the Outstanding Club of the Year Award Regional GG

Vanessa McErlain the Regional Coach Award Regional GG

Mandy Hall Unsung Hero Award rRegional GG

Louise Key and Vanessa McErlain East Midlands Long Service Awards

 These were presented at the Regional Goalden Globes held in Notts on the 30th June 2013. They will now go forward the the National Awards in Birmingham in September 21st 2013

Workshops across the region can be found by following the link from the county website
Young Officials
Young Netball Organiser course in Grantham. Three volunteers accessing Fenland NC.

Stewart McErlain has hit 400 hours and Molly Brown 200+ Devon Hill 150+ Holly Edwards 50+ regular volunteer hours on their Pass on Your Passion

Courses run in the schools to aid our volunteers of the future. Sports Leaders need placements within the clubs. Many of our Sports Leaders are helping run our High Five competitions across the County

Pass on Your Passion : for 12 – 25 year olds to log their voluntary hours for England Netball recognition  and rewards.

Sports Makers: Recruiting and placing of new volunteers 16+years

School Games
Another successful School Games hosted at the Meres Leisure Centre Grantham.

16 teams entered, top two from each district. Umpires from Grantham, Brigg, Lincoln, Newark and Boston. VIP olivia Murphy and the Loughborough Lightning mascot LEO

Mini Games
Hosted in Grantham. 720  7 and 8 year olds experienced taster sessions in numerous Sports including High Five Netball.. The event was organised by Young Leaders form the South West SSP.and supported by Loughborough Lightnings .

Moving Forward
Thank you for the input into this year's planning process. The next four years plan has been submitted and will be on the website from September once all the plans have been accepted by England Netball and Sport England.

TSG Meeting to be set as required by the TSG 

LCMB 
Monday 23rd September



Monday 9th December 13



Monday 24th March 14 



Monday 16th June 14

AGM

Monday 7th July

	

	
	Officiating TSG

The development of umpiring within Lincolnshire County Netball was identified as a key area for improvement in the season 2012/13. 

This season has revolved largely around the introduction of the new structure for umpiring. It was decided it was time for the county to restructure their approach to umpiring development and it therefore became rather apt that this turned out to be the season that England Netball, too, rejuvenated their umpire awards and testing processes. Following a successful initial meeting of the Umpiring TSG, within which the “new approach” was discussed in detail, the development of umpiring has continued to progress and we feel confident that with the systems now in place umpiring within the county will follow suit. 

In addition to the implementation of the new umpire development structure there have also been a number of success stories in the past season which need to be commended. As a county we have overseen 2 B award passes and 3 new B course attendees- all of whom are continuing to receive mentoring and guidance to further their umpiring. Within the county we have hosted 2 C award courses and 1 beginners’ course with good subsequent feedback. Unfortunately a further beginners’ course, scheduled to be held in Lincoln just after Christmas, was postponed due to lack of interest. We are assured that there is vast interest from the Lincoln area and as such hope to begin our packed program for next season with a (fully booked) beginners’ course in this area. We have also had a number of testers and tutors reaccredit, and a new tutor accredit successfully for the first time. Given the new structure of the England Netball testing system we hope that their enhanced knowledge will help developing umpires progress through the umpire pathway. To facilitate such achievements we therefore intend to stage a number of testing opportunities towards the beginning of the forthcoming season.

With a TSG passionate about developing umpiring within the county, and a now solid grounding as to how umpiring will continue to progress, season 2013/14 is set to be a huge season in terms of officiating participation, development and continued performance.

The next Umpiring TSG meeting will be on 1st August, venue TBC. 


	

	
	Talent TSG

As part of the new structure we came together to agree and set our focus for the season

· Run the county level excel programmes (satellite and county- both North & South)

· Set up and monitor scholarships given and ensure agreed payback is received in hours committed to

As part of the first section – we agreed the staffing levels for this season just finished and that was 1 x head / 2 assist / and 1 x apprentice – all of whom the head were to give mentoring to as required – this has being reviewed for this coming season to 1 x head and 2 assistants – due to financial restraints 

This coming season – in line with EN we are increasing the number of contact hours per academy and thus have set new fee levels 

We have also drawn up codes of conduct and terms of working for all coaches / volunteers working within the prgramme setting out expectations and minimum operating standards

Ready for the coming League season we have also drawn up an exceptional player form – which will allow our talented players to play up age groups with consent and appropriate control – these will be sent out with the league entry form and will need to be returned to the TSG for approval before a player is allowed to play up etc.

We have approved scholarships that have come into us – and will follow up and ensure the payback is received – and if not will look to reclaim the monies back

Our next stage is to look back at previous ones paid out and see what we can recover in terms of hours / monies

North County Talent Report 2012/13

We have run a Satellite (u14) and a County (u16) group

Satellite

15 athletes training regular – 4 moved to County after first 2 sessions (19 selected)

Played against the Humberside academies and many played up in the county festival hosted by Lincs at the end of the season

County

21 athletes training regular (including the 4 moved from Satellite) 17 selected

Took part in 2 festivals at Loughborough and one hosted by Lincs at the end of the season

6 players selected for Regional training – 2 of which went on to be selected for the extra Excel sessions and one to England U17 trials.

Our local NTL player (who has come up through this pathway) attended sessions as regular as possible and is currently attending the 4 academy plus sessions with the current regional players and those trailing on 7th July and a couple who have being selected to train at this level

Both groups have being well attended as well as the joint days we have had with the South academies where they had specialist Nutrition and S&C sessions

Players came from across the county – form the following clubs: Brigg / Louth / Lincoln & Horncastle

A big thank you goes to all the coaches who have help me on these sessions : Mark McErlain / Natalie Shaw / Carolyn Morton / Bev Capp / Molly Brown & Karen Barker – 3 of which have being receiving mentoring on their delivery of which 2 have now applied for their next level coaching award


	

	6
	Amendments to the Constitution
Structure of the Board
· Netball Development Officer has to be removed from the board as they are a paid member of AENA
· A disciplinary officer needs to be added to the structure of the board

· We need to add that we will have the accounts audited annually
VOTE 

FOR – 11

Against – 0


	

	7.
	Election of Officers

Chair- Vanessa McLerlain

Vice Chair/General Secretary – Paula Hill

Minutes Secretary – Justine Healy 

Netball Development Officer– Louise Key

Academies – Mandy Hall

Treasurers – Claire Annall
Umpiring Secretary – Robyn Rogers

Disciplinary Officer – TBC

Safeguarding Officer – TBC

VOTE 

FOR – 10
AGAINST – 0

ABSTAIN – 1


	

	8
	A.O.B

Skegness Tournament will be back on next April. Butlins held a Tournament at Skegness Academy for Juniors, they are going to hold none for adults later on in the year. 

County rules are changing slightly. See County League Secretary’s report. 

U19 Fixtures – do people want to play fixtures or do they want Grand Prix’s 4 times a year. 

VOTE – all voted for. This year will be trialled indoor at Priory Witham.

Forms to go out to clubs and teams to let county know about qualified umpires.

Date of next AGM 7th July 2014
Annual Awards

Regional Awards given on 30th June. Mandy Hall was awarded the Unsung Hero award.

Fenland Netball Club were awarded the Outstanding Club

Vanessa McErlain – Outstanding Coach

Affiliation

Lincs are keeping their rate at £7.00 this year

Over 18 - £34.80

14-18yrs - £24.05

U14 - £16.70

Hi5 - £7.10

Umpires Travel/Expenses – TBC at Umpire TSG

Flat Rate of £15 per game

Travel if you travel to a neutral game only

Acadamies – run as they have been doing until criteria has come out from All England

Lincs League Umpiring – Have to be a C Award grade or working towards it. 


	

	9.
	Sport Awards

Young Volunteer – Lizzie Saywell
Administrator – Jane Walsh 

Community Club of the Year – Bassingham Back 2 Netball

Coach of the Year – Rachel Henderson
Officiator – Helen Coleman
Outstanding Official – Stuart McErlain
Long Service 

Bronze – 5yrs

Natalie Shaw
Stuart McErlain

Jo Timby

Debbie Shaw

Robyn Rogers

Rachel Henderson

Jane Walsh

Silver (10yrs)

Mark McErlain
Sue Cook
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Louise Key 

South Lincolnshire

B2N

Market Rasen

10 week pilot has run with an average of 15 – 20 ladies over the 10 weeks. Now running as Social Netball on a Monday evening 8.00 till 9.00pm. 

Louth Meridian  LC

10 week pilot started June 7th.2011 Monday evenings 6.00pm till 7.00pm. Coach Lindsey Burton and at present still averaging 18 -  20 ladies a year on

Gainsborough

10 week pilot to started 18th May for 10 weeks Coach Laura Bee. First night 36 ladies. Now has an average of 15 ladies weather permitting as it is an outdoor venue.

Bassingham

A new scheme is due to start on the 18th July at the Hammond Hall Sports Centre. 7 till 8.30pm on a Monday Evening. Coach will be Louise Muir

Children and Young People

All of Lincolnshire clubs have SCL agreements in place. 

Washingborough Imps, Pink Ladies and  Gainsborough clubs are working towards their Bronze Awards.

All Stars NC in Long Sutton arelooking to develop juniors in the near future.

Communication

The County website has had 23,325 hits Needs information!  www.lincolnshirenetball.co.uk
All CAPs registered clubs are published on the site, and on the new flyer which is distributed throughout the County in schools, at competitions, through Sports Development Officers and many more avenues as they appear. The flyer will be updated annually and the website weekly.

All clubs and teams will receive updated information from me daily as I receive it so please ensure I have up to date email contacts.

We also have a pop up banner to use at events to publicise Netball in our County.

Coaching and Officiating

Umpiring

3 Beginner courses have run one in Brigg, Lincoln and Spalding 50 people have attended. We will now be looking at arranging testing for those at the required level

10 members have passed their C award. More testing will be done in Grimsby in the forthcoming months.

Mark McErlain Naylor is now a certified C tester

Jenny Goodwin has achieved her B Award

Stuart McErlain Naylor and Lisa Hinchcliff have received mentoring towards their B Awards form Yorkshire and Humberside

Vanessa McErlain achieved her UKCC Level 3 Award wiich will put Brigg Club well on its way to a Gold Clubmark Accreditation.

Numerous new UKCC Level 1's, Level 2's across the county

UKCC level 1 course booked at Trent Valley Acadamy  February 2012

Please see the website for application forms and details of how to apply for a County Bursary.

Recognition 

Brigg and District NC received the Community Club of the Year Award and Paula Hill the Mary Bullock Administration Award at the Regional Goalden Globes held in Derby on the 29th June 2011. They will now go forward the the national Awards

New Lincolnshire Sports Awards for 2011

Netball Workshops

28th February 2011 Youth Umpire Orientation Workshop

22nd June 2011 Winning the Ball

Workshops across the region can be found by following the link from the county website

Young Officials

Young Netball Organiser courses

Youth Umpire

Lincolnshire County  Netball Association

11/01/06


